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1.
WASTE MINIMISATION 

A wide range of initiatives are currently underway within this minimisation function:

(a)
Strategic Waste Partnership - this countywide group is meeting on a regular basis to progress action in a number of areas.   It is becoming increasingly clear that radical action will be needed by Cumbria to achieve the European Landfill Directive targets for waste to landfill.  Failure to do this could mean heavy financial penalties for Cumbria.

(b)
As promised a Focus Group has been established which, includes 3 Members from Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee, looking at a range of waste minimisation options.  I understand this is a very committed and dynamic group and look forward to seeing the outcomes from this work.

(c)
An extension to the successful kerbside garden waste collection service starts on 6th June.  Wheeled bin delivery will start in May.  This extension to the service will enable some rationalisation and provide the service to all rural areas, access permitting.

(d)
In recent years an informal newspaper collection service has been operating in rural areas.  From the middle / end of May approximately 4500-5000 households, not covered by the greenbox scheme, will receive black boxes for a kerbside newspaper collection service.  Further details of this will be published shortly.

(e)
A refurbishment and improvement programme has started on the Council's waste bring sites.  This will include new / refurbished containers, more fencing and improved signage adopting the national branding.  In addition the delivery of 5 plastic recycling containers will enable recycling of plastic bottles etc at the larger sites such as the Civic Amenity Site at Bousteads Grassing and the major supermarkets.

2.
HIGHWAY WORKS

The Council receives details on a reasonably regular basis from the County Council outlining planned works being undertaken by the Public Utilities in the highway.

Details are provided to the Member Support Officers and Councillors should contact them for details.

There does appear to be a major programme of works by both Gas and meter main works by United Utilities in the Morton, Upperby, Yewdale, Belle Vue, Castle and Botcherby areas.  Inevitably these works will cause a high level of disruption to the highway network in the affected areas.

On the same issue I have become increasingly concerned by the management of these types of works and in particular the quality of reinstatement of works.  I have asked Officers to pursue this with the County Council with a view to a better reinstatement of affected areas.

3.
CAR PARKING

Both as part of a general replacement programme and also as a direct impact of the flood (19 out of the 30 ticket machines were damaged) the car park ticket machines are being replaced.  The works are nearing completion and there has been some teething problems.  Our staff are working with the company to address these.

4.
BACK LANES

I can advise the Council that work has been substantially completed on 4 of the priority 1 adopted back lanes in 2004/5.

The County Council have matched the City Council's funding for 2005/6 and a programme of works is being developed.

5.
INTEGRATED SERVICE DELIVERY

The Council has endorsed the development of more integrated working for Streetscene services (street cleaning, highways and grounds).  Unfortunately progress has been delayed due to flood recovery work taking a higher priority.  Members of the Council should have had contact from the relevant teams by now and we intend to have these new working arrangements in place by the end of May.  

6. FLOOD RECOVERY – HOUSING 

As we all know the Flooding Emergency occurred 07 & 08 January 2005 causing widespread devastation within the City and the District to peoples homes, businesses, open spaces and public services / buildings.  Together with other statutory, voluntary and other organisations the City Council has responded to the emergency.  As well as dealing with the initial needs within the areas affected, planning has taken place with regarding the recovery for those communities displaced by the floods.  As part of the work being undertaken on the recovery programme, Housing Recovery Group is overseeing the development of the planning work and will be orchestrating the implementation of a programme relating to this work and expenditure of the identified funding by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister.

7. CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION  (CHA)

CHA held a breakfast meeting on 14 April 2005 where the Chief Executive outlined the progress of Carlisle Housing Association over the last two years.  There was also a presentation by Deborah Shackleton, Chief Executive of Riverside Group and by EriC Thompson, Chairman of Carlisle Housing.  The City Council’s Chief Executive has met with Mr Leonard with a view to a stronger working partnership between the Council and Carlisle Housing Association.  There are a number of issues which Carlisle Housing wishes to look at with regard to the offer document and contract, this has already been the subject of discussion through Overview and Scrutiny.
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